MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: November 14, 2012
Kind of Meeting:  Regular Meeting



Place:  Town Hall
Board Members Present:  
Nancy Ridgeway

Others Present:





Kevin Halsey


Tammy Miller






Nola Gove


Michael C. Kastler  





Cheryl L. Yerdon

Shirley Rice




Ruth E. Scheppard

Dustin Clark








Margaret Kastler









Pat McCullough








Valerie Cascanet









Michelle Farrand









Norma Newman









Diane Brosch








John Howland (@7:23)








Karen Galloway








Deedee Thousand









Mike Haverlock








John Wood, Jr.

CALL TO ORDER:

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:02 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

RESOLUTION 103-12
On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth E. Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey



0 No

Resolved that the minutes of the October 2, 10, 16, 23, and 30th meetings are approved as written. 

FINANCIAL REPORT

The Town Board received a copy of the monthly financial report of the Supervisor and it was filed with the Town Clerk prior to this meeting. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
There were none at this time.

REPORTS:

Assessor- Rhonda Weigand’s report has been filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
Dog Control Officer – Marjorie O’Grady-McCann was absent this evening.  
Historian – Charlene Cole’s monthly report is on file in the Town Clerk’s office and available for public inspection.  She is currently working on a veterans’ book covering from 1960 to present.              
Town Justice- Judge Crast’s and Judge Longo’s reports for October have been filed with the Town Supervisor.    

Legislator – Margaret Kastler reported that the Oswego County Legislature is working on the 2013 county budget.  The county needs to cut approximately $3 million to be under its tax levy cap.  This budget is due in December.  She asked the Town Board to review the latest draft of the Comprehensive Plan and jot down any changes that are necessary.        
Library – President Michelle Farrand reported that the Birds of Prey show by Rick West was a success with over 200 in attendance.  The library received over $45 in donations that day.  They received great feedback from the community and plan to do it again in August 2013.  The sidewalk and library roof has been repaired.  Many suggestions were received via the survey that was available to the public at the Birds of Prey show and on Election Day.  There is an issue with non-patrons parking beside the library when it is open.  Suggestions for resolving this problem were discussed.  The fireplace insert has been installed.  Librarian, Valerie Cascanet invited the Town Board to the library on December 12th at 6 pm.     

NOCA – The monthly report from Northern Oswego County Ambulance was received and filed in the office of the Town Clerk.  
Planning Board – Chairman Shirley Rice read the November 13th meeting report.  The report is on file and available for public inspection in the office of the Town Clerk.  A discussion on operating permits was held.

Highway Superintendent- Mike Kastler read his report for October.  It is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.  He has filed the FCC license.      
Code Enforcement Officer – John Howland’s report for October is on file in the Town Clerk’s office.  The asbestos survey for the Casey property was discussed.  
RESOLUTION 104-12

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No


Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek authorizes GYMO Architecture, Engineering, & Land Surveying, P.C. to conduct an asbestos renovation survey on a condemned structure at the Casey property on Weaver Road.

John White of Hadley Road has a building permit for a new home with the condition that the old home be demolished.  CEO Howland also gave an update on the repair of the library roof.  There is more work needed on the outside of the library building.  Drainage tile was discussed.  Blueprints from the library should be filed in the archives room at the Town Hall.      

Water Committee- Councilman Yerdon reported that the Water Advisory Committee met on November 5th.  They are working on EDU’s for Water District #1.  Mrs. Yerdon met with the Sole Assessor to clarify some issues and to better understand the local process of establishing the water districts.  EDU’s need to be finalized by March 1st.  Some trees will need to be cut and gravel brought in to the proposed water tank site.  The committee will be working on the local law next.  Ruth Scheppard reported that field work is being done for water district #2.

Trash Removal- Councilman Halsey will speak to Nick Marshall of Orwell again regarding town-wide trash pick-up.  Legislator Kastler stated that the transfer stations may be closing in the future. 
Barton & Longuidice, P.C. – Dustin Clark, P.E. was present to update the board on the water projects.  Drawings for water district #1 are approximately 60% complete.  A preliminary review meeting with both towns will be necessary toward the end of the month.  Water District #2 was formed as of October 12, 2012.  Letters received from residents explaining the need for water in this district are proving to be very helpful. 
Town Clerk – Tammy Miller reported that receipts and total disbursements for the month of October totaled $3,662.00.  This report is on file in her office and available for public inspection.   
OLD BUSINESS:
The local law to override the tax levy limit was filed by the Department of State on November 2, 2012.  A draft of the Comprehensive Plan is ready for review.     
NEW BUSINESS:
RESOLUTION 105-12

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Nola J. Gove, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek accepts the Williamson Law Book Municipal Accounting Software Support Contract for November 1, 2012 – October 31, 2013 and the Payroll Software Support Contract for December 11, 2012 – November 30, 2013.
RESOLUTION 106-12

On motion by Nancy Ridgeway, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town of Sandy Creek adopts the 2013 budget of the Town of Sandy Creek.

RESOLUTION 107-12

On motion by Ruth E. Scheppard, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town of Sandy Creek accepts the agreement with Northern Oswego County Ambulance, Inc. for emergency ambulance service for 2013 in the amount of $138,780.98.  
TRANSFER OF FUNDS
RESOLUTION 108-12
On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek authorizes the following transfers of funds:

From 
A1355.4 Assessor Contract.toA1355.2   Assessor Equipment
$    515.00


A5010.2 Highway Ad. Equip A5010.4   Highway Ad. Contract.
$    197.00


A3510.2 Dog Contr. Equip.
A3510.4   Dog Control Contract.
$    200.00


A1990.4 Contingent

A3510.4   Dog Control  Contract.
$   328.00

RESOLUTION 109-12
On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Nancy Ridgeway, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek accepts parcel #029.00-01-03 of 14.85 acres on Co. Rt. 15 as a gift from the Mary Krakau family.
APPROVAL OF BILLS

RESOLUTION 110-12
On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey


0 No
Resolved that the bills be paid on Abstract #20 in the following amounts:

General Fund

$       811.73
Trust & Agency
$  11,291.34
And on Abstract #21 in the following amounts:
General Fund

$  39,345.87
Highway Fund

$  21,581.62
Trust & Agency
$    8,129.53
Water District #1
$140,250.05
Water District #2
$    3,540.53
The salary of the MBEW officer was discussed.  

RESOLUTION 111-12
On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Nancy Ridgeway, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey




0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek appoints Richard M. Machemer as member of the Sandy Creek Regional Planning Board with a term expiring October 31, 2015.
On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Nola J. Gove and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm.

Future Meeting Dates 

Regular monthly meeting – December 12th at 7 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Tammy L. Miller, RMC
Town Clerk
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